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Help keep your BN going !



Please would readers note that  letters must include a valid name &

address. This can be with-held from publication on request. We will not

publish any anonymous letters, or material which, in the opinion of the

Editorial Committee, is of an offensive or defamatory nature. BN reserves

the right to edit letters & articles in the interests of magazine space.

Readers’

LETTERS

Dear BN,

Academy Status

As a school classed as ‘Good with Outstanding

Features’ by OFSTED, we are now eligible to apply to

convert to Academy Status and have been invited to

consider whether we wish to do so. The Governors

have the initial responsibility to determine whether

Academy Status would be the best option for our school

and have been discussing the associated issues.

The Governors overriding concern is to ensure that

we, as a school, continue to provide the very best

opportunities for the children at Burton Morewood C

of E School. Given the ever-changing economic

position and the impact of potential further cuts on

specific funding for our school, the Governors are

assessing whether Academy Status would offer

advantages over the current local education controlled

structure.

We believe the key benefits for our school in becoming

an Academy could be:

A significant increase in direct funding to our school.

Greater control over the school budget to achieve the

very best for our children

Freedom from local authority administration to reduce

the burden of bureaucracy allowing us to focus on

teaching and learning whilst providing a rich curriculum

Opportunity to replace local authority services more

effectively and efficiently from other sources

The Governors are taking advice from other schools

and professional advisors. Should the Governors

determine that they believe Academy Status would be

in the best interests of the whole school community, it

would also be necessary to consult and obtain approval

from the Diocese.

Whichever option is chosen by the Governors, there

would be no change to the Christian character and

ethos of our school and the links to church and the

Diocese would be maintained. Likewise there would

be no change to the admissions policy. Parents, staff

and the church would continue to be represented as

they are now through the governing body.

The governing body are meeting on 9 May to further

discuss Academy Status. Any comments that you might

have, can be sent to the Clerk of the Governors at the

address at the foot of this letter, or sent by email to us

at admin@burtonmorewood.cumbria.sch.uk

More information about academies can be found at

www.education.gov.uk/academies.

Mrs Sue Woodburn

Headteacher, Burton Morewood School

Main Street, Burton, Carnforth. LA6 1ND

Dear BN,

Big Kids Day Out

I would like to thank everyone who set up this year’s

Big Kids Day Out. It was a really fun experience which

not all of us had taken part in before. We went paint

balling. 30 something of us went and we were then

split up into two teams, the oranges and the greens.

The marshalls at the paint balling were fantastic and

never stopped for air. In total we had 3 games.

Unfortunately my team the oranges did not succeed,

but we still had an excellent time. It was a mission that

we had to participate in and, I think I can speak for

everyone in this, that we would certainly do it again.

There were many casualties, but only bruised. We were

covered top to toe in greasy paint but it didn’t take

away from the experience of not yet before discovered

danger. Just a big thank you from all the children to

the Sports Committee for such a fun packed day. Can’t

wait for next year!

Jeanne Jenkins



D.A.BELL LTD
Plumbing & Heating Engineer

Gas, Oil & LPG Installation, Repair,

Servicing & Maintenance

Bathrooms Fitted & Tiling
Gas Safe Reg No 92436

OFTEC Reg No C3883

Tel: 01524 781973
Fax: 01524 781239
Mob: 07831 231492

Meeting Room Hire

Dalton HallDalton HallDalton HallDalton HallDalton Hall

Business CentrBusiness CentrBusiness CentrBusiness CentrBusiness Centreeeee

BurBurBurBurBurton-in-Kton-in-Kton-in-Kton-in-Kton-in-Kendalendalendalendalendal

All Enquiries 07881 930139

offices@daltonhall.co.uk

http://www.daltonhall.co.uk

DAYLUM  LTD

 General Building, Plastering, Slating,
Ceramic Tiling

Partners:
M A Wilson,  19 Morewood Drive, Burton
J Swindlehurst , 9 Bowland Drive, Kendal

01524 782476
01539 722594

Telephone:

Jan’s PantryJan’s PantryJan’s PantryJan’s PantryJan’s Pantry
Mobile Outside Catering for all Occasions
Barbecues · Weddings · Christenings ·  Parties etc.

 For enquiries call
01524 781904 or
 07855 202124

A fully qualified cook at your fingertips

YYYYYour Celebration Cakesour Celebration Cakesour Celebration Cakesour Celebration Cakesour Celebration Cakes
can be done toocan be done toocan be done toocan be done toocan be done too

Dear BN,

Cumbria Library Review

The Parish Council have asked me to draw to the

attention of your readers the County Council public

discussion on the future of our libraries, including the

mobile library.

The Parish Council encourages residents to read the

discussion booklet, which may be obtained from any

library or from the County Council website, and to

respond to the County Council with their views on the

future of the library service.

The Parish Council will respond to the County Council

following a discussion at their next meeting on 19 May.

If any resident who does respond directly to the County

Council would like to copy their response to the Parish

Clerk then their views will be taken into consideration

by the Parish Council when the matter is considered.

If anyone has a problem getting hold of a copy of the

document please contact me and I will be happy to

help you obtain a copy.

Peter Smith, Parish Clerk, Tel: 782198

For more information please phone
07917 870001

We take children from the age of  2 years including children who

are entitled to the Education Grant (over 3 years)

Fully qualified staff.  Social Services registered.

Members of the Pre-School Learning Alliance.

OFSTED recommended.

Registered charity 517138

Burton Pre-School
Burton Memorial Hall

Chair: Kate Arkwright

Pre-School Manager:  Nicola Braithwaite

Opening times

 Mon      9am - 12 noon Under 3s / Over 3s

 Mon   12 noon - 3pm Over 3s

 Tues    9am - 12 noon Under 3s / Over 3s

 Weds   9am - 12 noon Under 3s / Over 3s

 Thurs   9am - 12 noon Under 3s / Over 3s

 Fri        9am - 12 noon Under 3s / Over 3s

 Fri      12 noon - 3pm Over 3s



Outdoors

Photo: © Edward Ellis 2011

One after another, as winter relented, the

sounds and sights of spring appeared, like

bright milestones. On January 24th the snowdrops

along our shadiest flowerbed showed milk-white buds.

On the 27th the the collared doves began to tune up -

not yet their full triple coo. By

February the snowdrops were a

full white thicket and purple

crocuses were glinting here and

there. By March 1st the rooks had

begun to built nests in the surviving

tall tree north of the Memorial Hall.

During the month seven nests

grew and grew, bristling black

bundles two feet across,

wonderfully balanced on the

topmost forks. (Fifteen is the

Burton maximum over the past

thirty years. The seven or eight at the foot of Tanpits

Lane disappeared altogether while Hall Gardens was

being built. This year one has reappeared.)

By mid-March our snowdrops were so faded they were

no longer beautiful. Daffodils were starting to replace

them, dancing with colour on every bank and corner,

finest of all the little wild ones dappling the floor of

Brigsteer woods like sunspots. From March 14th the

long, calm drought set in: high pressure, only the

faintest breeze from the east-south-east, just two days

with light showers,  temperatures as high as 17°. It

has been the seventh-driest March for a century. On

the 14th the first celandines opened their yellow stars David Craig

on the sunnier north verge of Boon Walks path and

nettles were coming into leaf. On the 17th I saw green

on hawthorn hedges, the first dandelion (up at Plain

Quarry on the Kirkby Lonsdale road), and the first

bumble bee in the garden. On the 27th primroses were

gleaming like fresh butter on the southbound bank of

the M6 between Carlisle and Penrith. The following

day we saw our first violet on the track through the

Nature Reserve near Holme Park

Quarry. On April 5th we saw our first

unfurled sycamore leaf, in the woods

at Hayburn Wike north of

Scarborough, and our first coltsfoot -

a colony of them under the eave of a

double waterfall that cascades onto

the shingle beach between the woods

and the sea. On April 9th two swallows

were perching on a cable above the

road at Harewood, between Otley and

Boston Spa.

Every year these signs come to pass, in much the same

sequence and at much  the same time - a little earlier

now as the globe warms up - and every year I realise

how much I'd miss them if I was exiled to some other

country. They are our calendar and have been so, with

a few variations, for centuries. Six hundred and thirty

years ago, introducing one of the first poems in

something like modern English, Chaucer wrote (I'm

paraphrasing), 'Sweet showers in April/ Pierce the

March drought to its root,/ Every vein bathes in the

liquid/ From which the flowers get their strength,/ And

little birds strike up their tunes.'

Dave Rushworth
(formerly of Silverdale Computers)

Vicarage Close, Burton

Computer Repair
Maintenance

Upgrade

Tel:  07765 954386
or 01524 782869

email: dave@dezy.co.uk

Holme Garden Services

Nick Scott Berry

HG Services now offers all aspects of
gardening needs including grass cutting,
general garden maintenance, design and

planting, tidy/clearances.

For Fast Friendly quotes
Ring Nick 07766 395595 or

email nicholas.berry19@hotmail.com



HOLME BUILDING
SERVICES LTD

1, Oxlands, Holme, Lancs, LA6 1RG
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All aspects of building work undertaken

No job too small, so call

Tel:- 01524 782472
Mobile:- 07977 093070

Corporate  Weddings  Private Parties

“when it has to be right”

Free and comprehensive site visit service
Competitive prices. Clean, smart, modern equipment

01524 – 782 414
www.westmorlandmarqueehire.co.uk

Dalton Hall, Burton-in-Kendal, LA6 1NJ

info@westmorlandmarqueehire.co.uk

Prices start from under £700 for a marquee complete

with flooring and lighting suitable for 60 guests

Westmorland Marquee Hire

YOUR SURPLUS

PLANT POTS WANTED

We would welcome any size but

particularly need medium to larger

ones. These are for our plant stall and

National Garden Society open days, so

it's to raise money for charity. If you have

any to spare please contact us as below.

Many thanks.

Linda and Alec Greening,

Pear Tree Cottage, Dalton.  Telephone: 01524 781624

CUMBRIA FAMILY HISTORY SOCIETY

Summer afternoon meeting to be held in Burton

Memorial Hall on Saturday 11 June, commencing 1.00

pm - ending 4.30 pm. Fee (including refreshments)

£6.00 per person.

With two speakers on The Gunpowder Mills Of Cumbria

&  Ambleside Beggars  Entry Book. Cumbria FHS Book

Stall. Bring your own family tree for display.

For further information and to make a reservation

contact Kath Hayhurst, 2 Station Lane, Burton.

Tel: 01524 781613

ROSE QUEEN

2011

Burton Sports Day 2011

The draw for Rose Queen and attendants was made

at the Daffodil Show on Easter Sunday

The Rose Queen 2011 is: Georgia Wilson

Attendants are: Lauren Nelson, and Kayleigh Wilkins

Rose Buds are: Laura Wilson and Rhianna Sisson

Boys’ Brigade

1st Burton Company

30th Annual Display and Presentation of Awards

Saturday  14  May

Burton Memorial Hall, 7pm

Chief Guest Tim Farron MP

Ex-members of the Company are especially welcome

Come and see what we've been up to during the past

thirty years. Cookies, cakes and drinks provided by

the boys.



South Lakeland District & Cumbria County

Councillor R.K. Bingham
The Smithy, Ackenthwaite,

Milnthorpe, Cumbria, LA7 7DH
Tel:   015395 63694

e-mail: roger.bingham@cumbriacc.gov.uk

Roger Reports...

Roger

I am not up for re-election this year. In the elections for

our two member ward my turn comes up next year.

But because of the District Council elections on

Thursday 5 May I will avoid SLDC issues. On the county

council we are implementing changes resulting from

the coalition government's requirement that local

authorities reduce their costs by 25% from the 2009

level over the next three years. We do not as yet know

if the government will in return give us Supplementary

Revenue Grant to enable us to freeze the Council Tax

for 2012 -13 as every authority was able to do this

year.

At the county's South Area Committee (not to be

confused with SLDC) we discussed the effects of the

spending reductions. 19 Cumbria bus services are being

withdrawn of which 9 are in South Lakeland and will

include the Beetham via Sedgwick to Kendal bus which

cost about £5 subsidy per passenger. Fortunately Burton's

555 service is to be retained. This costs £78,400 pa with

75% being funded through subsidy at a cost of £3.60 per

passenger journey. We also agreed to allocate £50,000

to the young persons' capped fare scheme which enables

ticket reductions for youngsters up 19.

The highways revenue budget and minor carriageway

repairs budget is overspent by £10,467. But thanks to an

extra central government grant of £2.3m we will step up

repairs to pot holes. I think that we deserved a higher

grant in view of Cumbria's extensive road mileage

compared to our population, our high visitor numbers and

also because our winter climate which caused so much

damage is more severe than many other parts of the

country. Hopefully 'extra-patching teams' will complete

their repairs soon. I do not know as yet when the Main

Street will be attended to but a permanent repair for the

flood damaged road under the railway bridge has been

ordered.

The Library review is planned for the Autumn following

revelations that in 2010 half a million fewer books (18%)

were taken out than in 2005 and that library visits are

down by 20%. Fortunately our nearest library at

Milnthorpe has seen an increase in use. Other matters

being considered are the restoration of the Kendal

Canal basin (yet again!) and improvements in local

broadband.

Best wishes,

Pure Essence

Open 7 days with easy car parking

For more information simply call in

or phone Sue on 01524  735240
South Lakeland Leisure Village, Dock Acres,Carnforth

LA6 1BH (next door to Waters Edge Restaurant)

H.D Eyebrows, Hot Shell Lava Massage

Non Invasive Abdomen Treatment

Wish you were here...(you will!)

Take time to totally relax at Pure Essence with one

 of our unique and unmissable treatments

Burton Based
Driving Instructor

Dual-controls, patient and friendly
Free Theory Training

Pass Plus and Motorway Training
Nervous pupils welcome

Learning for the first time
or coming back to driving

Call Chris on 782645

Congratulations
Gina Mattocks

on gaining your dispensing technician certificate

Well done! Love Mum and Dad



If you are in the Sixth Form or at College or University –

you may be eligible for a small grant from the

Small grants are available to Sixth Form and Further

Education Students living and educated for at least 2

years in the Parishes of Burton, Holme, Preston Patrick

and Holmescales, Beetham, Storth, Arnside, Ulpha,

Witherslack and Meathop, Cumbria.

Further details and application forms from:

The Clerk, Liz Falkingham,  Tel. 01524 782302.

Forms to reach the Clerk no later than 6 May 2011, please.

BURTON AMATEUR

DRAMATIC SOCIETY

From an era when men were heroes, the little woman

stayed at home and did crochet and Johnny Foreigner

was not to be trusted,

Burton Amateur Dramatic Society proudly presents

Dick Barton Special Agent

A spiffing sort of chap! A patriotic production the like of

which you have never seen before. Coming to the

Memorial Hall on Friday 17 June and Saturday 18 June.

Tickets on sale 1 June at the Village Shop. Pre-

bookings tel. Alyson on 781498. Bring your own wine

and snacks.

Don’t throw away your royal wedding Union Jacks,

bring them with you, trust me you will want to wave

something at the end of this!!!

BURTON-IN-KENDAL
EDUCATIONAL FOUNDATION

The Big Kids Day out took place on Saturday 26 March,

the chosen activity this year was paint balling at Wrights

Leisure near Warton. There was enough money raised

this year to enable us to take 30 children of secondary

school age from our village. We managed to pick a

rain-free day and a brilliant time was had by all,

including the helpers! I am proud to say that all the

kids were great fun and very well behaved, so thanks

to you all for joining in and making a day to remember.

The Committee are looking forward to the next Big

Kids Day Out.

Moira Rowley

Burton Children’s Sports Committee

W.I. NEWS

Our April meeting was well attended. Pat

Ascroft was a most entertaining speaker who

told us about Wild Argyll. Next meeting is on Thursday

12 May at 7.30pm in Burton Memorial Hall. We shall

discuss our Resolutions to go forward to the National AGM

in Liverpool next month. One is about the closure of

libraries, and the other about Mega Farms. Do come

along and hear about these important issues. On a lighter

note we are having Rummikub and social time to follow.

New members and visitors are welcome. Contact Helena

Nixon on 01524 781048.

Stuck for a gift idea ?
High Street Gift Cards (£10 to £100) Over 17,000 UK

outlets, Argos, B&Q, Boots, Debenhams, Halfords,

PC World etc. Spend in one shop or several.

01524  78182801524  78182801524  78182801524  78182801524  781828

Burton  Village StoreBurton  Village StoreBurton  Village StoreBurton  Village StoreBurton  Village Store
& Post Office& Post Office& Post Office& Post Office& Post Office

Local products on sale
Marmalades & Chutneys - Sue Prickett, Hutton Roof

Juices - Bloom Berry Juice Co., Carnforth

Flapjacks - Staff of Life,  Kendal

United Utilities water payments

• Euros, Dollars & Turkish

Lira on demand

• Other Currencies can be

ordered to arrive next day

• Award-winning Travel

Insurance

Flowers – send flowers by post

Fresh Vegetables Daily
(orders taken – please enquire)

Award winning Greek Olive Oil
Other Greek products: Baclava pastries, Dolmades,

Gigantes, Houmous, Olives



An Opinion...
Commenting on the goings-on at the

Parish Council meetings

AFFRONT, OUTRAGE, AND INCREDULITY

Outrage Number One

Well, perhaps that’s putting it a bit strongly, but it turns

out that the plans submitted by the Burton Services for

a  wind turbine  near the summit of Tarn Lane have

been re-submitted because they failed to take into

account the blades of the turbine, which add another

17m to its 50m height. Lovely chance for outrage, of

which Pcllrs took full advantage – “In that case I

withdraw my “yes” vote”, declared one PCllr. – “You’ll

be able to see it from Burton,” was another disgusted

comment. Confusion reigned. Was it a “yes,” or a “no”

or what? now that circumstances had changed. Only

one PCllr stalwartly maintained the view that all possible

opportunities for renewable energy should be grasped.

“Put ‘em all out at sea,” muttered another. A.O. is aware

that this is a solution regarded with trepidation by many

coastguards, and it’s not so simple as it seems. But

possibly the potential loss of life at sea is a fair trade-

off for Burton’s  disfigurement on the approach to the

Burton Service Station? No objection was raised to

planning application from the Service Station for

illuminated advertising signs at the BP garage.

Outrage Number Two

This was in response to a ludicrous map sent to the

PC from On High (i.e. Cumbria County Council’s Senior

Transport Policy Officer.)  This outlines the TIMBER

TRANSPORT AGREED ROUTES. In the covering

letter is the assurance that the map is the result of

consultation with reps from the timber industry, viz.

landowners, agents and timber hauliers. A.O., and

more importantly, PCllrs, were left wondering how the

above officer earns his money. The map suggests

transporting timber from the Hutton Roof timber yard

through Hutton Roof and down Clawthorpe Lane, and

down both Dalton Lane and Vicarage Lane – both of

these through the centre of Burton, along the A6070.

The impossibility of the Clawthorpe suggestion is

obvious to anyone who knows the terrain, and so is

the disruption that heavy trucks, often with trailers,

would cause through the centre of Burton village. More

aggravating still was the fact that the best solution has

already been agreed with Irvings (Hutton Roof) and it

works as satisfactorily as can be expected.  A “forceful”

letter of objection, outlining practical reasons,  and

suggesting that the present arrangement should

remain, is to be sent on behalf of the PC. This entails

bringing timber traffic down Dalton Lane, then left along

the A6070, thus avoiding the narrow centre of Burton.

If the initiator of the map got off his behind and came

and had a look, it is surely likely he would see the

practicality of the present situation. A.O. suggests it

might be helpful if one of the conditions of his

employment should be to check these routes in person.

But both the topics recorded above were by no means

the earliest in what was a mercifully short meeting:

First came Chairman’s Announcements, the main one

being the date of the Referendum (May 5) for or against

the Alternative Vote, and at the same time, the election

of a Dist Cllr. Burton has a very high voting record, so

hope was expressed this will be the case at this

election.

The Honey Tree Chinese Restaurant
293 Marine Road Central, Morecambe

Open 7 days a week for lunch

and evening meals

Modern authentic Chinese cuisine
cooked fresh to order using

only fresh ingredients

CHINESE BANQUET & HAPPY HOUR
DELICIOUS DIM SUM MENU

Tel: (01524) 423860 or 420944

CCCCClalalalalawtwtwtwtwthorhorhorhorhorpepepepepe

               HHHHHallallallallall

                          B B B B Businessusinessusinessusinessusiness

                                             CCCCCentrentrentrentrentreeeee

Unique Office Units
for Sale / Lease

Small to Medium Sized

Local Business

57sqm Conferencing Facilities, Spacious Reception Area,

Dedicated Conference Coordinator, Free Parking

Open 7 Days per Week, Available to Everyone

Contact Sarah on 01524 784320

 or visit www.clawthorpehall.co.uk

Duckett Ltd trading as Clawthorpe Hall Business Centre - Reg. England & Wales

Company No. 3763469  VAT No. 733 8445 21



Open Forum

1. Fire Service Report

Fire Station Mgr Callum Graham disappointed all when

he announced before giving his report that he is to

take voluntary retirement. He had seemed so

committed and enthusiastic. And best of all, he lives in

Burton, which had carried a sort of reassurance that

we could all sleep a bit more safely in our beds. He

gave a positive Annual Report for Milnthorpe Fire

Station. Fewer incidents have occurred, and no house

fires, or any fatalities as a result of fire. Two firefighters

have been recruited and are undergoing training. Five

new fire engines, specially-designed narrow models

to cope with narrow country lanes, have been

commissioned. The PC Chairman thanked him for a

comprehensive report, and wished him well in his

retirement, as does A.O.

2. Police Report

PCSO Jessica Bullock sent a spandy report which was

the envy of A.O. who would certainly take about a week

to produce such a smart document:

a) The theft of fuel and scrap metal has become a

problem – though so far no reports of such incidents in

Burton. Residents are asked to keep a lookout for

suspicious vehicles, and in particular to note their

registration numbers.

b) An anti-windfarm sign in a garden was vandalised

(set on fire).

c) An “altercation” arose after an RTC in (so A.O.

understands) Main Street. Police enquiries are

ongoing.

More Council Business

Not much else to comment on, really. It was a mercifully

short meeting!

1. The Clerk reported on the final Annual Income and

Expenditure a/c for 2010/2011. Next year’s precept

(£12,000) has been received.

2. It was agreed, after discussion, to send a donation

of £50 to the N/W Air Ambulance.

3. The PC rep on the Memorial Hall cttee reported that

Phase 1 of the improvements programme (toilets) was

progressing. He was a bit vague when asked about

Phase 2, but hopefully details will be forthcoming.

4. A PCllr made a strong case for further investigation

into causes for flooding in Main St. at the Old Creamery.

5. No progress so far re flooding under the railway

bridge, or on resurfacing faults in Main Street.

6. It was reported that the cattle are grazing again on

Burton Fell.

And now A.O. is off to graze on a cream bun and an

Easter egg. Happy Easter, everyone.

A.S.

2QT Ltd Publishing

Call Catherine for an informal, no obligation chat

Tel: 01524 782244 / Mobile: 07843 574558
Email: ccousins@2qt.co.uk  Web: www.2qt.co.uk

Stable Yard, Dalton Hall, Burton in Kendal

Editing and Proofing : Cover design
Typesetting : ISBN : Printing
Copyright / Digital Sealing

Also Audiobooks & eBooks

Local Publishing Services

working to provide

professional  publications

CHIROPODIST
HOME VISITS

Ian McCutcheon
MSSCh, Dip. Pod. Med., MBChA

Tel. Burton 781383

NSPCC Child Protection
HELPLINE  0808 800 5000

CHILDLINE
FREEPHONE     0800 1111

KIDSCAPE   08451 205 204

BULLYING UK HELP SITE
http://www.bullying.co.uk/



A special thank you to David and Susan Williamson

for judging the 2011 Daffodil Show. They have been

long time supporters of these events and it was good

to see them judge the many excellent entries for the

Show

Thanks to Neil and Ann France for allowing us to hold

the Daffodil Show at the Kings Arms on Easter Sunday,

also thanks for the generous donations made to the

Auction.

Thanks to Gill and Akis, Chris at Burton Butchers, Val

and Joanne at the Tearoom at Deerslet, Neil Shaw,

Carl Jackson, Ed Waller, Mitchells, and all who

generously donated items to the Auction.

Thanks to all the exhibitors and supporters who raised

the magnificent sum of £936 for Guides, Brownies and

Rainbows funds.

John Long, Mike Earl, and Neil Shaw

Daffodil Show 2011 The Kings Arms, Burton

OPEN ALL DAY EVERY DAY FOR DRINKS

Breakfasts every morning 9-11am Weekend brunch 9am-noon

Open all day Wed - Sun for food
Open 12 - 2pm and 5.30 - 9pm Mon & Tues for food

Tel: 01524 781409

 Takeaway

food and drinks

available now!

Golden Oldies

Lunch throughout

May (excluding

weekends & Bank Hols)

Daffodil Show 2011 Results

The Annual Daffodil Show was held at The Kings Arms

Hotel, Burton-in-Kendal on Easter Sunday. The judges

were David and Susan Williamson.

After the Show the entries were sold by auction and

the sum of £936 was raised for Guides, Brownies and

Rainbows Funds. The Show results are shown

opposite.

SUNDAY ROAST:  2 FOR 1
12 noon - 3pm

Monday nights:
2 steaks + 2 glasses wine £20

Thursday nights:
2 for 1 pasta and pizza 6pm - 9pm



THIRD

Mike Earl

Neil Shaw

No entry

Rachel Maelor

Rachel Maelor

Helen Crayston

Zac Bailey

Janet Noble

Mike Earl

Sue King

Mike Earl

Rachel Maelor

1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

One Daffodil

Three Daffodils

Nine Daffodils

Easter Cake

Six Scones

Tray Bake

Fruit Pie

Flower Basket

Pot Plant

Loaf of Bread

6 sticks Rhubarb

Chocolate Brownies

FIRST

Edward Waller

Neil Shaw

Neil Shaw

Emily Freeman

James Burton

Rachel Maelor

Ruth Shaw

Molly Long

Zac Bailey

Ruth Shaw

Barry Jones

James Burton

SECOND

Molly Long

Edward Waller

Derek Tomlins

Rachel Maelor

Max Liddell

Ruth Shaw

Steve Maelor

Jacqui Waller

Zac Bailey

George Isherwood

Adam Booth

Zac Bailey

OPEN  CLASSES

CHILDRENS CLASSES YEARS 6 and under

Decorated Plate

Daffodil Picture

Decorated Hard Boiled Egg

FIRST

Josie Noble

Millie Sansby

Teigan Liddell

1

2

3

SECOND

George Noble

Josie Noble

Max Liddell

THIRD

No entry

No entry

Kelly Armer

CHILDRENS CLASSES YEARS 7 to 9 - No Entries

GUIDES - No Entries

BROWNIES

Decorated Hat

FIRST

Katie Wylder

SECOND

Hester McMillan-Clare

THIRD

Elle Kouvata

RAINBOWS

Daffodil Paper Flowers

FIRST

Libby

SECOND

Hannah W.

THIRD

Kiera

OPEN 10am - 4pm
Closed Mondays and Tuesdays

Tel: 01524 781777

Deerslet  Nurseries
Garden Plants

www.deersletnurseries.co.uk Tel: 01524 782410

OPEN Wednesday - Sunday

10am - 4pm

Summer bedding & basket plants
NOW IN STOCK!

Hanging baskets planted to order
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A Celebration of North-Western Fayre
Thurs 19 May - 7.30 pm

Call to book your table now



Little Fishes is an activity session for pre-school children

(age 0-4). Sessions will typically have a bible-based

story followed by a craft activity. It’s free! Snacks for

the tiddlers & tea and coffee for the parents/carers. 1st

and 3rd Tuesday of each month, term-time only, times:

2.00 - 3.00pm St. James’ Church, Burton. New fishes

always welcome, why not come along and see what

it’s all about. For more info contact Jo Dugdale: 01524

781928.

Greenside, Holme, Carnforth,

Lancs. LA6 1PS

PRIVATE CHAPEL OF REST

EEEEEdwdwdwdwdward ard ard ard ard ddddduckett & uckett & uckett & uckett & uckett & sssssononononon

Tel. 01524 781232 (Joinery)

        01524 784211 (Funerals)

Joinery Specialists and
Funeral Directors

If anyone will need a lift to either
Burton or Holme church

please contact either:
Janis (781241) or

Richard (015395 64239)

Little Fishes

From the Registers

Thanksgiving for the gift of a child:

Jack Michael Butterfield

17 April

St. James Church Burton

presents

The St. James Cup
Community 5-a-side Football Tournament

3 age categories:

Primary School (years 3-6): ages 7-11 ~ Secondary (years 7-11): ages 11-16

Adult: aged 16 and above

Saturday 11 June 12.30 pm onwards
Burton Morewood School Field

For more details and entry forms contact:
Paul Baxendale on 01524 781391



St James' Burton & Holy Trinity Holme

May Services

Vicar:   Paul  Baxendale 781391

Wardens (Burton): Michael  Carr 781283

  Janis Wood 781241

  Trevor  Wood 781241

Wardens (Holme): Geoff Wragg 781758

  Richard Lea     015395 64239

Treasurer:   Rebecca Jackson 782590

Secretary:   George  Flanders 781729

Organist:   Kath  Mills 732194

Choir Leader:   Kath  Mills 732194

Reader:   David  Mills 732194

Youth Worker   Mark Capstick       015242 62982

ST JAMES  &  HOLY TRINITY
CHURCH   TELEPHONE   NUMBERS

St James’ Junior Church
SUNDAY CLUB (ages 3 to 11)

Meets in Burton Memorial Hall most Sundays at 10am

YO-YO GROUP (ages 11 to 16)
Meets most Sundays at 10am

For more information call 782758

www.stjamesburton.org
St James’ Church Online

Sunday Service:
10.30am

Whizz Kids :: Creche
(school-age children)   (below school-age)

Church Tel: 01524 732626

Warton Methodist Church

Borwick Lane, Warton

 Yealand Quakers
Yealand Meeting House

18 Yealand Road, Yealand Conyers

Our normal Sunday Meetings for Worship

are held from 10.30 - 11.30am

Visitors are always welcome

For more information call:

01524 781601 or 01524 782052

or 01524 732336

If you would like to request prayer for yourself or for

anyone else, please contact Paul on 781391.

Prayer Requests

Mass Times:

Sat 6.00 pm

Contact: Canon J Gibson

01524 732940

for further information

St. Mary's  R.C. Church
Yealand Conyers

Sun 1 May

10.00  Morning Church (HC) Burton

11.00  Morning Church Holme

No evening church

Sun 8 May

08.00 Holy Communion (BCP) Holme

10.00 Morning Church (Family Service) Burton

11.00 Morning Church (Family Service) Holme

06.00 Evening Church Burton

Wed 11 May

11.00 Holy Communion (BCP) Holme

Sun 15 May

10.00 Morning Church Burton

11.00 Morning Church (HC) Holme

06.00 Evening Church Burton

Sun 22 May

10.00Morning Church (Traditional MP BCP) Burton

11.00Morning Church (All Age Service) Holme

06.00Evening Church (Prayer and Praise) Burton

Sun 29 May

10.00 Morning Church (Joint Family Service) Burton

No evening church



Historical Footnote
by  Roger Bingham

A BURTON 'GRADUATION'

Most families are familiar with modern graduation

ceremonies when our young people are awarded their

degrees. Historically, fun and games to mark a young

person's acquiring adult qualifications go back to rituals

associated with the end - or 'loosening' of an

apprentice's seven years training when he became a

fully fledged craftsman. The end of his apprenticeship

did, indeed, represent emancipation, for generally a

youth of between 14 and 21 had to live with his 'master'

where in return for a tiny, though progressively

increasing wage, he was taught 'the secrets of the

trade'. The apprenticeship contract was known as the

indentures because it was drawn up on a double

document - with one copy for the master on one side

and the other for the apprentice - or his father - on the

other. The two parts were then separated by a jagged

or 'indentured' edge which in case of disputes could

be matched to guarantee the authenticity of the

agreement.

Locally the terms were very strict. Regarding the

apprentice it was laid down that the 'apprentice his said

master he shall dutifully serve, his secrets keep, his

lawful commands gladly do. Cards dice or other

unlawful games he shall not play, taverns or ale houses

he shall not frequent, fornication he shall not commit,

matrimony he shall not contract'. As part of instructing

the lad 'after the best way, method or manner that he

can' the master could 'in due manner correct and

chastise him'. It was no wonder that at the end of his

training or servitude that the former apprentice believed

he was entering a new life.

The antics when he bade farewell was called 'burying

the old wife'. According to Daniel Scott in Bygone

Cumberland and Westmorland (of 1899) 'at Burton

around 1800 the late apprentice is taken into a room

adjoining that where the party is met to celebrate the

loosening, and after an old woman's cap is put on his

head, the body is enveloped in a white sheet. He is

then taken upon the shoulders of his comrades into

the banqueting room round which he is carried a few

times, in a not very solemn procession, and finally

placed upon the boards whereon a grave is chalked. A

kind of funeral is gone through, and the old wife is

buried'. The lad then changed into a brand new set of

'decent wearing apparel' provided, according to

custom, by the master whose service he was now free

to leave as 'journey-man'.

BUILDING CONTRACTORS
TRADITIONAL STONEWORK

SPECIALIST

TEL: 01524 784840
MOB: 07967 092465

15 ST JAMES DRIVE
BURTON-IN-KENDAL

THE  BAY  BLIND  COMPANY

PLEATED ROLLER ROMAN

VENETIAN VERTICAL

VELUX

Each blind is measured and manufactured

individually, and fitted personally

Commercial and Domestic : Evenings and Weekends

David or Sandra

Phone/Fax 01524 781149  Mobile 07957 343071

2 Boon Town  Burton  Carnforth  Lancs

PLANT SPLANT SPLANT SPLANT SPLANT SALE &ALE &ALE &ALE &ALE &
COFFEE MORNINGCOFFEE MORNINGCOFFEE MORNINGCOFFEE MORNINGCOFFEE MORNING

Saturday 14 May from 10amSaturday 14 May from 10amSaturday 14 May from 10amSaturday 14 May from 10amSaturday 14 May from 10am
Burton Memorial Hall

A Lakeland Rose Show Event

Plants :: Cakes :: Books :: Raffle

Admission: £1Admission: £1Admission: £1Admission: £1Admission: £1



News from

Cumbria Police...

Crime wise in Burton there are two

things to report.  An anti-windfarm

sign has been set on fire that was in a

private residential garden.  There are no suspects and

no CCTV available.

We've had one report of common assault following a

verbal disagreement after a road traffic collision.  There

is a suspect and enquiries are ongoing.

Generally in the area fuel thefts remain a problem as

do scrap metal thefts.  We urge people to report any

suspicious people or vehicles to us on 0845 33 00 247

at any time day or night.  Even something minor can

play a part in the bigger picture.

If you want to get in touch with us please do so at

jessica.bullock@cumbria.police.uk

jayne.park@cumbria.police.uk.

Thanks, Jess & Jayne.

DIGITDIGITDIGITDIGITDIGITAL TV AERIALAL TV AERIALAL TV AERIALAL TV AERIALAL TV AERIAL

AND S S S S SAAAAATELLITE TELLITE TELLITE TELLITE TELLITE FROM

NBCNBCNBCNBCNBC-SK-SK-SK-SK-SKYNETYNETYNETYNETYNET
tel  07710 400 499tel  07710 400 499tel  07710 400 499tel  07710 400 499tel  07710 400 499

or  015395 62561or  015395 62561or  015395 62561or  015395 62561or  015395 62561

LOCLOCLOCLOCLOCALALALALAL- PROFES- PROFES- PROFES- PROFES- PROFESSIONALSIONALSIONALSIONALSIONAL- RELIABLE- RELIABLE- RELIABLE- RELIABLE- RELIABLE

GET SET FOR DIGITGET SET FOR DIGITGET SET FOR DIGITGET SET FOR DIGITGET SET FOR DIGITAL !AL !AL !AL !AL !

McMINN CONSULTANCY SERVICE(N.W.)Ltd

Architectural & Building Surveying Services
Planning Supervisors. Land Surveying

Farm & Barn Regeneration

Tel 01524 781081 Mobile 07729 845147

PLANNING/BUILDING REGULATION APPROVALS
FOR NEW HOUSES, COMMERCIAL PROPERTIES
EXTENSIONS, ALTERATIONS & REFURBISHMENT

STUART McMINN  BSc  HND  ABEng

 Do you want a venue for your
charity event or quiz?

We can supply the venue and light

refreshments free, or at nominal cost on a
Wednesday or Thursday.

Please contact Ann at the Kings Arms:
01524 781409

Burton-in-Kendal
Art & Craft Society

Annual Exhibition
& Sale of Work

at

Burton Memorial Hall

Saturday 4 June & Sunday 5 June
10.00 am - 4.00 pm both days

Free admission
Refreshments available

Burton Morewood School Display

Entry forms for paintings or craft tables from

P Firth on 781984 or K Hayhurst on 781613

Coach Outing

Thank you all for your support, 14 are joining at Burton

for the trip to the Falkirk Wheel at 8.10am on May 14.

There is also a trip to the new City Museum at Liverpool

on September 17 - bookings now being taken.

Phone Ken Broadhurst 781604 for details & to book.



Any Size of Job
Completed to YOUR

Satisfaction

MO WITHAM

Painting
Decorating

PHONE: BURTON IN KENDAL

01524  781447

sr
ewoMd

E
lm

sfiel

Unit 4B

Holme Mills Industrial Estate

Holme, LA6 1RD

Serviced  -  Repaired  -  Sharpened

Ring  Eddie
Tel / Fax  :  01524  784747
Mobile  :  07785 521635

Mowers  -  Strimmers  -  Hedgetrimmers  -  Chainsaws

Hi folks it’s that time of year again! Last year’s display

was one of the best we had seen in a long time and

thanks to everyone for their participation and hard work!

So to make this year even better we would like to

remind everyone in the village that the theme is your

favourite advert. In order that there are no duplications

we thought it would be a good idea if you contacted

John Ainsworth, the Sports Committee Chair, with your

street float idea at the number below.

If anyone would like to decorate their house or any

area on the parade with any bunting left over from the

royal wedding that would be brilliant.

Secondly can we ask that all the winners from last year

return their trophies – we will place a box in the school

reception.

Finally, the trophies have seen better days and the

committee would like to offer individuals or businesses

the opportunity to sponsor a trophy. Obviously your

name or business will be etched on that particular

trophy you wish to sponsor. The available trophies are:

3 yrs and under boys

3 yrs and under girls

4 – 5 boys

4 – 5 girls

6 – 8 boys

6 – 8 girls

9 – 10 boys

9 – 10 girlss

11 – 12 boys

11 – 12 girls

13 – 15 boys

13 – 15 girls

Overall Boys – AB Trophy

Overall Girls – Orchard Financial Planning

Contact: John Ainsworth

Email: fellrunner2@yahoo.com or telephone: 782227.

Sports Day 2011 Monday 30 May

Burton Village Store

“Ice Cream is Exquisite. What a pity it isn’t illegal.”

That was Voltaire’s belief and who are we to disagree?

Au contraire, we have ordered a “Mr Whippy” style

machine for the weekend of “Sports Day” and we

feverishly await those days to taste those cones.

So, diet first if you will, but DO come to the Village

Shop on Monday 30 May. Taste our creations which

we plan to make exquisite with our toppings and

sauces: none of them boring OR illegal.



DALTON self storage
• Indoor containerised storage

• Easy Access

• Well Lit

• Secure

Tel. 01524 782442
Burton-in-Kendal

All aspects of joinery including:
Renovation, Doors, Windows, Sky Lights, Flooring

Extensions, Fitted Kitchens, Fencing

Barge Boards & Soffits, Garage Doors

Loft Conversions etc

Trusted Time-Served Joiner

Call for a free estimate, no obligation

Burton in Kendal 01524 782939

Fit for Life

Why Massage?

Unfinished Business

We are sorry that we have not yet published in Burton

News the results of the Brownie Baking Competition.

Without further delay, then, we salute the winners:

1st  Prize -  Erin Still

2nd Prize -  Paul Hamilton

3rd  Prize -  Alyson Yates

We want to thank and congratulate the 22 participants

- each and everyone was a winner for our taste buds!

We also want to thank our judges, such hard work, but

someone has to do it!

The Competition raised £85 for the Memorial Hall

funds.

Thanks also to all of you who bought the Burton

Christmas Cards which raised another £75 for the

Memorial Hall.

Akis & Gill

Briefly, our bodies build up toxins and other waste as

bi-products of exercise and normal metabolism of our

bodies. Usually the lymph system takes care of this.

But we can give the system a helping hand, as it were,

with massage. Some athletes use more extreme

measures like dunking themselves in an ice-cold water

filled wheelie bin! Not my idea of fun!

It's the marathon season, so anyone training to do a

sponsored run to raise money for a charity can take

advantage of my free leg massage during their training.

I also extend my offer for any Burton resident paying a

full fee for my treatment - I will donate £5 to any local

charity.

Finally, for the more serious runner it is important to

have all round strength, not just cardio-vascular fitness.

Upper body strength is important so I can recommend

my circuit training sessions on Monday and Friday

evenings. For more information, ring John Ludlam on

781707.

Free Manure
Good quality horse manure from Hale.

Bags provided if necessary.

Call 07767 838662.

If you are planning an event in Burton let us know

and we’ll add a free entry to our list which we

publish in every issue. This gives your event more

publicity and flags up potential clashes of dates.

Let BN help you make the most of your event!

YOU TELL US, WE TELL BURTON!

GONNA MAKE YOU ANGONNA MAKE YOU ANGONNA MAKE YOU ANGONNA MAKE YOU ANGONNA MAKE YOU AN

OFFER YOU CAN’T REFUSE...OFFER YOU CAN’T REFUSE...OFFER YOU CAN’T REFUSE...OFFER YOU CAN’T REFUSE...OFFER YOU CAN’T REFUSE...



WHITESIDE AND KNOWLES
SOLICITORS, MORECAMBE

(EST. 1888)

Do you have power of attorney?
If not, you need to consider making one, as

new powers need to be registered before they

can be used.

CONTACT: TONY COLLINSON
TEL. 01524 416315

Email: arc@whiteside-knowles.co.uk

Comprehensive range of legal services

SPOTTED DOG CHILDREN’S CENTRE
CLAWTHORPE HALL BUSINESS CENTRE

Tel : 01524 784321

For Pre-School Children
Aged 3 months To 4 Years

Mobile Childcare Services available

For weddings, christenings, parties etc

Open daily Monday to Friday 7.30am - 6pm

Fully Qualified Childcare Staff

So why would a national fund-raising endurance

challenge have a connection with Burton? The answer

is the village pub! When Ann France of the Kings Arms

heard on the online social media site, Facebook, about

a John O'Groats to Lands End cycle challenge passing

through the village on Thursday 21 April, she promptly

rang the support team and offered them food in the

pub. The support team accepted with alacrity (perhaps

they'd heard how good the Kings Arms food is?!) and

at around 9pm the support team vehicles pulled up

outside the pub on Main Street, where a small group

awaited the arrival of the mad cyclists themselves.

The two cyclists Ant Emmet from Kendal and Bruce

Duncan from Keswick, along with their support team,

took over half of the pool room at the Kings Arms, much

to the bemusement of the Sports Committee who were

meeting in the other half, and proceeded to consume

vast quantities of liquids along with the Kings Arms'

excellent sausage and mash, whilst having their legs

and shoulders massaged and treated by a team of

physios, including Burton's very own Graham

Theobald.

What made this trip somewhat different to others was

firstly that it was being done on a tandem by Ant Emmet

and Bruce Duncan - two of this country's top adventure

athletes. And secondly, before setting off from John

O'Groats on Wednesday 20 April they had already

completed the Bob Graham Round, a gruelling trek

over 65 miles, 42 mountain tops, overall a 27,000ft

climb, all in less than 24 hours on Monday 18 and

Tuesday 19 April!

They reached Lands End on Saturday 23 April at just

after 2 in the afternoon - having cycled 874 miles, and

being rather saddle-sore - some 16 hours behind

schedule as a result of various adventures with the

bike itself, and having very nearly being driven off the

road by a car just a few miles short of their destination.

After a short time to catch their breath and be

photographed they were being hustled into the support

van and heading on to stage 3 of their epic challenge.

Stage 3 was the annual Devizes to Westminster

International Canoe Race, which takes place each

Easter weekend on the Kennet and Avon canal and

the river Thames. Ant and Bruce had entered in the

senior doubles section, with a purpose-built kayak

created by Fyne Boat Kits of Burneside, near Kendal.

The Devizes to Westminster isn't just a canoe race

though: along the canal the paddlers have to get out

of their craft, get it out of the water, and carry it around

locks - 77 obstacles to navigation which are called

portages by the teams - and then get it afloat again

with them in it and paddle to the next portage point.

On reaching the river Thames the crews had to catch

the tide at Teddington Lock, which they did with

seconds to spare on Sunday night! Their progress

downstream to Westminster aided by the outgoing tide

meant they reached the finishing line at around

11.55pm on Sunday night, and were placed 73rd out of

108 teams at Westminster. The Devizes to Westminster

course covers 125 miles and has to be done in less

than 24 hours. By that time Ant and Bruce had been

on the go almost non-stop for 6 whole days, and at the

time of writing have managed to raise much of their

£25,000 target for Cancer Research UK but donations

to their fund are still welcome - if you'd like to help

The Epic Tri - April 2011



Linda  Green

Your Local
Mobile Hairdresser

7 Tanpits Lane, Burton-in-Kendal

Tel: 01524 781811

them reach their target you can make a donation online

at http://uk.virginmoneygiving.com/team/theepictri

We watched their progress via their live tracker (GPS)

feed on the internet all the way and we were exhausted

just thinking about what they did. How they have the

stamina to handle such extreme endurance events we

really don't know, and I'm in total awe of them. I'm not

normally starstruck but watching what these two men

have done this week has made me realise just what

giants they are amongst men, and I'm humbled to have

met them and shaken their hands when they stopped

at the Kings Arms here in Burton on Thursday evening.

A.N.

Left: Ant Emmet and Bruce Duncan before The Epic Tri ©

TheEpicTri.com

Below: The support team at the Kings Arms © Barry J Morgan



COLIN HARPER
* alterations

* plastering

* patios

* drainage

* extensions

* roofing

* stonework

* tiling

BUILDING SERVICES

Quality work at competitive prices
Free estimates

Tel:  01524  781194

Mobile:  07880 925170
39 Trinity Drive, Holme, Carnforth, LA6 1QL

HALE GARAGE CO
(Practical Automobile Engineers)

Established over 70 years

Main A6 Road, Hale
New & Used Car Sales Service & Repairs
Full Dealer Computerised Diagnostics Equipment

Petrol & Diesel MOT Testing. Body Repairs, Tyres

Batteries, Exhausts & all your Motoring needs

Free collection or loan car service

(  015395 62173 / 62839

What’s On at the Heron?

Box Office open
Tues & Fri 10am - 1pm

e-mail boxoffice@theherontheatre.com
Find all details online at

www.theherontheatre.com

Heron Theatre Beetham
015395 64283

24 hr answerphone

Friday 6 May 7.30pm

The Key to the Garden

Hunt & Laurence

Celebrating the centenary of The Secret Garden by

Frances Hodgson Burnett - which ensured her place

in the hearts of generations of readers and contained

many echoes of her own experience. A fascinating,

magical and sometimes tragic story of a dedicated and

romantic writer, whose astounding talent and energy

led her from industrial Lancashire to the highest rank

of Washington society and yet who took a lifetime to

find peace in her own Secret Garden.

Friday 20 May 7.30pm

Mad, Bad & Dangerous to Know!

Misfits Theatre Co

May's a bit MAD! Hitting 60 is not going to stop her

having a good time! Matti is BAAD! She's just a child

but she'd curdle your rum punch! Mia is glamorous,

ageless and maybe a little bit DANGEROUS, TO

KNOW! Matti's been dumped with May for 3 weeks.

May likes salsa dancing, Matti likes slugs, they're never

going to bond! And Matti thinks May's new best friend,

neighbour Mia, looks like a very ... Dangerous Person

to know!

Friday 27 May 7.30pm

Rocio Bolanos - Clarinet

Royal Northern College of Music

Rocio studied at the Professional Conservatory of

Music in Huelva then the Conservatoire Superior

Manuel Castillo in Seville, touring with the Youth

Orchestra of Andalusia. Awarded a distinction in her

postgraduate diploma, Rocio is currently a Junior

Fellow at the RNCM, studying with Nicholas Cox and

Antonio Salguero and playing with the BBC Phil.

Described as "a truly fantastic performer, attracting

appreciative audiences."



Callanetics Sessions

Burton Memorial Hall every Friday from 9.30am -

10.30am.

Holme Parish Hall every Thursday evening from

6.00pm - 7.00pm.

£5 per session. Max. 15 per session. Booking now!

Contact Lesley Gaulter on 01253 868550 or 07749

756992 or email: l.gaulter@talktalk.net and website:

www.callaneticsblackpool.co.uk

Would you like to sell your craft items and help us raise

funds for the Memorial Hall at the same time? You can,

please read on...

We will be holding a craft market in the Memorial Hall

on the weekend of 1 and 2 October 2011, and would

like to hear from anyone who makes craft items and

who would like to sell them at this event. Self-made

craft items only please.

Space will be limited to around 25 tables, so please let

us know soon if you want a space by contacting Anne

on 781306 or Helen on 782277 for a booking form

and more details or send us an email enquiry to

craftmarket2011@burtonweb.org.uk.

The event will be in aid of Hall funds, with all table fees

and refreshment profits going to the Hall.

CALLING ALL CRAFTERS!

Sports Injuries - Back Pain - Neck Pain - Arthritis

Joint Replacements - Injuries after Accidents

Rehabilitation after Surgery

Diane Lord - Chartered Physiotherapist
MSc Exercise and Rehabilitation

 Appt. or Advice 07947 727 533

Web: www.physio-4u.co.uk  Email: info@physio-4u.co.uk

Clinics at  Ashtrees Surgery and

The Lakeland Leisure Village

Professional, experienced, efficient and friendly

AIR & SEA PORTS / HOSPITAL VISITS

SHOPPING TRIPS & PUB RUNS

For a reliable service, please phone

MICK BARKER
01524 782842  /  0781 496 7103

BURTON
TAXI

Welcome to the miniature railway at

Cinderbarrow Picnic Area

For more details ring Peter Ellis, 781057

Trains will be running on most Sundays
and Bank Holidays (weather permitting)

throughout the Summer
10.30 a.m. - 4.00 p.m.

LMMES

Cinderbarrow

Burton Memorial Hall

PAT Testing

The Memorial Hall Management Committee would like

to thank those usergroups who remembered to bring

their portable electrical appliances to the Hall for PAT

testing in April. There were reassuringly few failures!

The tester will supply us with a list of items tested in

due course and each group will receive a copy showing

their items. Re-testing will be done in twelve months

time in line with the Hall’s Health and Safety Policy.

Any usergroup or user who did not avail themselves of

the PAT testing service will need to ensure that any

portable electrical appliance they use in the Hall has

been independently tested by a qualified PAT tester,

as untested items may not be plugged into the Hall’s

electrical system.

If you or your group need help with PAT testing please

call Anne or Barry on 781306 for advice.



31 St James’ Drive
Burton-in-Kendal

07879 681712
01524 781173

Brickwork   Blockwork   Stonework
Groundworks   Drainage   Driveways

Heavy Landscaping   Extensions
Bespoke Stonework

E-mail  bts@yobunny.co.uk

Burton Tech Support

Call Barry on 01524 781306

For all your computer needs

* upgrades * repairs

* training * security

* networking * virus removal

* internet (including broadband)

Ladies! it's that time of year again... Rounders!

Here are the fixtures for 2011.

Thurs 5 May - Away at Ingleton

Thurs 12 May - Away at Bentham

Thurs 19 May - Home against Lowgill

Thurs 2 June - Home against Kirkby

Thurs 30 June - Away at Lowgill

Thurs 7 July - Away at Kirkby

Tues 12 July - Home against Ingleton

Tues 19 July - Home against Bentham

Please note, all home games are played at Burton

Morewood School (meet at 7.10pm.) Away games,

meet at Burton Morewood School  at 6.50pm (take

turns in driving.)

We always welcome new players - no talent needed!

Practice night will be Tuesday 3 May at school (7-8pm.)

For any further information please phone Louise 07891

922891 or Yolanda 07855 131277.

BURTON LADIES’ ROUNDERS

We provide the entertainment, you bring your

own food and drink and dress your table.

Auction, raffle, dancing, fun & much more.

Book early to avoid disappointment.

Contact Clare Stephens 01524 782223 to

book your table of 6 to 14 people & to be
allocated your colour.

Book now for the

Burton Ball
Organised by

Burton Pre-School

Saturday 2 July
7.00pm

for 7.30pm start
Burton Memorial Hall

Elegance Theme ~ Smart Dress
£6 per person Borwick & Priest Hutton Gardeners’ Club

Tuesday 24 May

Evening Garden Visits:

1. Haverthwaite Lodge Garden 6.30pm

2. Lakeside Hotel Garden 7.30pm

Cost per Member £3, incl. refreshments



The Club will be open from

3pm every Saturday

EVERYONE WELCOME

MICHAEL PLATT

PLUMBING and HEATING Ltd

DAY TIME  07850 472780

NIGHT TIME 01524 782390

WEB SITE    www.mplattplumbing.co.uk

CORGI  No

36856

BATHROOMS  SUPPLIED  AND  FITTED

RENEWABLE  ENERGY  PRODUCTS

SOLAR  PANEL

NEW  H.E.  BOILER  FITTED

AIR  SOURCE  HEAT  PUMPS

Burton W.I.
meeting at

Burton Memorial Hall

Contact: Helena Nixon 781048

Thursday 12 May at 7.30pm

New Members & Visitors Welcome!

Resolutions for National AGM
followed by Rummikub & social time

Holme Social Club

Holme Park Quarry Local Nature Reserve

http://naturereserve.burtonweb.org.uk

ST JAMES’ CHURCH BURTON

LADIES come and join us for an

EVENING
with Fiona Castle
(Widow of the late Roy Castle)

Friday 20 May
7.00 for 7.30 pm

Burton Memorial Hall

Tickets:  £7.50
to include hot supper & drinks

available from
Janis Wood ~ tel: 781241

3 Hollowrayne, Burton

Julie Gregory ~ tel: 781663
20 Mowbray Drive, Burton

ELECTION &

REFERENDUM DAY

THURSDAY 5 MAY

Your polling station is
Burton Memorial Hall

Opening Times:
7am - 10pm

More information on the

Electoral Commission website:

www.electoralcommission.org.uk



Visitors £1.00 Membership £6 from Jan 1st yearly

More info from the secretary, Carole, on 782007

All walks: Meet in the Memorial Hall car park to

arrange lifts & share transport to the starting point.

(* less than 5 miles at a gentle pace *)

BurBurBurBurBurtttttononononon
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May  Walks

Holme & District
Flower Club

Monday 9 May
at 7.30pm

“Green Scene”
Speaker:  Roslyn Harrison

Preston Patrick Memorial Hall

 Visitors welcome: £4 session

Cleaner, Drier, Protected Carpets

in under 30 minutes

Call Gary on 01524 782857
your local cleaning specialists

DRY FUSION TM

www.care4floors.co.uk

FINANCIAL PLANNING Ltd
Pensions, Investments, Savings, Inheritance Tax

Family & Business Protection

Stephen Dobson - Chartered Financial Planner

01524 781377
www.orchardfp.co.uk

Holme & District
Local History Society

Visit to Lawkland Hall, Austwick

Monday 16 May
Meet at Lawkland Hall at 6.00pm

Members only. If you can offer, or need, help with

transport please call Kathryn Smith on 782198

http://localhistory.burtonweb.org.uk

Sunday 1 May - 1.00pm
Lord’s Seat - 6 miles
Leader: Clive Horsford

Saturday 21 May - 9.30am
Patterdale - 7 miles

Leader: Mike Earl

Wednesday 25 May - 6.30pm
Cringlebarrow - 4 miles *

Leader: Clive Horsford

Burton-in-Kendal
Art & Craft Society

Annual Exhibition &
Sale of Work

Burton Memorial Hall

Sat 4 June & Sun 5 June
10am - 4pm



Editorial...

AN & BJM

BN on Tape!

A reminder that Burton News can be obtained on audio

tape for those with a visual impairment.

Please contact Judith Ellis on 781057 for further details.

If you know of anyone who may like to receive BN regularly

each month, why not buy them an Annual Gift Subscription?

For £10 within the UK or £20 overseas they will receive a

copy of BN each month (11 copies per year). A great way for

family, friends and former residents to keep in touch with what’s

happening here in Burton. Anyone interested should contact

BN at the address below.

Annual Gift Subscriptions

Please make sure the birds
have food & water even in
the nesting season

REMINDER...

Swap Shop or For Sale adverts are a max of  3 lines

 (must incl. a phone number).

Copy of advert should be put into a sealed envelope marked

BN Sales & Swaps and left at the newsagents .

Please send us your letters - articles - events

news - stories - recipes etc for publication

Drop them into The Newsagents, Main Street, Burton

or send by e-mail to editor@burtonnews.org.uk

LAST DATE FOR COPY FOR NEXT ISSUE

20 May for the June issue

BURTON NEWS

NEXT MEETING 7.30pm
Tuesday 17 May  in BMH

Donations...

It doesn’t seem a whole year since the last time we

asked for your kind donations to Burton News, yet here

we are and once more the little brown envelopes drop

through your letter box along with BN. Every penny

you can spare to put in these envelopes and take to

the Village Store helps us to keep your village magazine

going and is very much appreciated - thanks in advance

(some of you have  ‘jumped the gun’ and sent donations

already - thank you very much for being as eager to

donate as we are to keep going.)

Bank Holidays coming out of our ears!

April has been a highly unusual month with two bank

holiday weekends one after the other. It’s played havoc

with a lot of businesses not knowing if it was worth

opening up from Tues to Thurs between them.

Hindsight is a grand thing, but I expect that we’ll not be

seeing this sort of thing happening again considering

the problems it has caused. At least the weather

decided to be good - it would have been just too much

for both of them to be washouts.

Glued to the TV or tried to avoid it ?

The much promoted wedding between Will and Kate

of course. Those of us who weren’t caught up in the

mass fascination with the event would have found it

difficult, if not impossible, to totally avoid it. So what did

you do and how successful were you? I’m sure that a

good number of Burtonians will have watched every

minute and enjoyed the occasion too. Good luck to the

happy couple and all couples marrying (and still

married) for that matter.

Blooming Marvelous!

Everything that is. The blossom on trees has been

especially good this year as well as all flowering plants,

with the May (Hawthorn) being out very early in April

which shows the old saying “Ne’r cast a clout till the

May be out” isn’t that far from the truth.



Cancer Care Cafe
Last Friday of every month

at Slynedales, Slyne Rd, Lancaster

(just over Beaumont Bridge)

Open for Tea and Coffee
10.00 am - 12 noon

Free Parking

Everybody Welcome!

Further details from 01524 381820

Every Monday at 7.15 pm
BMH Main Hall

Improve your Strength & Endurance

Cardio-Vascular System

Body Composition & Flexibility

For further info call John 01524 781707

Circuit Training

Every Friday at 6.15 pm
BMH Reception Room

The library van will be in the Memorial Hall car

park every Monday between 10.00 - 11.00 a.m.

Why not pop along and save yourself a trip to

Kendal?

County Library

Van Times
Burton Art GroupBurton Art GroupBurton Art GroupBurton Art GroupBurton Art Group

Mondays 2:00 - 4:00 pm

Burton Memorial Hall

For more details tel. 782749

The Burton Lunch Club meets every month in the Kings

Arms, Burton. The club is open to anyone aged 55 or

older. To join the club and book your lunch please

contact Mrs Margaret Prady on 01524 781195.

S. Lakes Age Concern

BURTON LUNCH CLUB
(for over 55s)

LADIES BADMINTON

Ladies Badminton meets in the BMH every

Tuesday from 1.30pm - 2.30pm. If anyone would

like to join the group please ask for more details

from Stephanie Micklethwaite on 781073.

ART IN BURTON
Three art groups meet regularly in the Memorial Hall.

If you are interested, why not contact the group leaders

to find out more about each session?

Monday 2 pm - 4pm Mary Newell, tel: 782749

Thursday 9.30 am - 12 noon Judith Ellis, tel: 781057

Friday 9.30 am - 12 noon Paula Firth, tel: 781984

Get fit and meet people.  Any age and

ability catered for. Join Burton Tennis

Club. New membership open from 1

April.  Competitions, local league

teams. Coaching sessions and club nights and

afternoons. Phone Phil Mann 782152 for details.

~ Burton Village Online ~
www.burtonweb.org.uk

Your Virtual Community

Come and Join Us!Burton Memorial Hall

First Monday of Every Month

9.30 - 11.30am

Library Coffee Morning

Mobile Banking Service
Memorial Hall Car Park

Fridays
10.45-11.30am

Burton Tennis Club

Burton Crown
Green Bowling

We meet every Monday night from about 6.30 until

8.00 (ish) from about mid-March, and anyone wishing

to try their hand will be more than welcome. More

details from Carl Dobson, Chairman, tel: 07930

583984

Burton News Website
www.burtonnews.org.uk



Community InfCommunity InfCommunity InfCommunity InfCommunity Infooooo
Community Transport

South Lakeland

If you need transport to hospital, doctor, dentist,

optician, etc., please contact Mrs. Lynn Herd 01524

781905.  If you could spare some time as a

volunteer driver you would be most welcome.

Enquiries to above or 01539 742637

Useful Phone Numbers
 Burton News Editors 01524 781306

 Burton Post Office 01524 781828

 Burton Morewood School 01524 781627

 Dallam School 015395 63224

 QES, Kirkby Lonsdale 015242 71275

 CrimeStoppers 0800 555 111

 Police non-emergency 0845 33 00 247

 Kendal Library 01539 713520

 Kendal Hospital 01539 732288

 Lancaster Hospital 01524 65944

Council Switchboards

 Cumbria County Council 01539 773000

 SLDC 01539 733333

No appointment necessary
Health Visitor:  Shirley Bennett  015395 64887

Monday  8.30am - 10.30am @ BMH

SURGERY TIMES

Dr JH Gorrigan

By appointment only. To make appointments

please telephone  015395 63553

Child Health Clinic

1st Wednesday of each month

10.00 -11.00 am

Cumbria County Council Highways Hotline

0845 609 6609
to report road or pavement problems

SLDC Recycling Information
Andy Vickers

Customer Contact Centre

on 0845 050 4434

email:  recycling@southlakeland.gov.uk?

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION, CONTACT

THE CLERK - Peter Smith on 782198

www.burton-in-kendal-pc.gov.uk

LB PPPPPARISH CARISH CARISH CARISH CARISH COUNOUNOUNOUNOUNCILCILCILCILCIL
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Civil Registration Services
Births, Marriages, Deaths

Registration of Births and Deaths is overseen by

the Kendal Registrar’s Office, based in County Hall,

Kendal. Telephone 01539 773566 or send an e-

mail to kendal.registeroffice@cumbriacc.gov.uk

Registrations may also be undertaken at Milnthorpe

and Kirkby Lonsdale Libraries by appointment only,

contact the Kendal Office to arrange an

appointment.

To arrange a marriage contact the Kendal

Registrar.

Meetings are 3rd Thursday of every month
7.30pm in the Memorial Hall

Meetings:
Members of the public are always welcome to observe.
Each meetings includes an OPEN FORUM where
parishioners may raise matters of concern to them.

Planning applications:
Parishioners are asked to ensure they notify the PC as well
as the planning authority of any comments or objections
they have about any planning application within the parish.

Agendas & Minutes & Contact Details:
These are available on the PC notice board outside the
Memorial Hall, on the PC website, or on request  from the
Parish Clerk.

Website:
Documents relating to the PC may be downloaded
or read online here:

OUT OF HOURS PHARMACY SERVICE

Ash Trees Pharmacy
Market Street, Carnforth

Monday to Friday 7am to 11pm
Saturday 8am to 6.30pm

Sunday 8am to 6pm

Tel:  01524 727877 - Fax:  01524 730421



Burton Bowling Annual Mayday Knockout Tournament, Sunday 1 May, 12.30pm, Bowling Green

ELECTION & REFERENDUM DAY, Thursday 5 May, 7am - 10pm, BMH

Plant Sale & Coffee Morning, Saturday 14 May from 10am, BMH

1st Burton Boys Brigade 30th Annual Display, Saturday 14 May, 7pm, BMH

Ladies’ Evening with Fiona Castle, Friday 20 May, 7pm for 7.30pm, BMH

BMH Management Committee Meeting, Tuesday 24 May 7.30pm, BMH

Burton Children’s Sports Day & Parade, Monday 30 May, Morewood School Field

Art & Craft Exhibition & Sale Of Work, Sat 4 & Sun 5 June, 10am- 4pm, BMH

St James’ Cup 5-a-side Football Tournament, Saturday 11 June, 12.30pm, Morewood School Field

BADS late Spring play: Dick Barton, Special Agent, Fri 17 & Sat 18 June, 7.30pm, BMH

Pre-school Annual Burton Ball, Saturday 2 July, 7pm for 7.30pm, BMH

Burton Art & Craft Society AGM, Monday 25 July, BMH

BMH Management Committee Meeting, Tuesday 26 July 7.30pm, BMH

BMH Management Committee Meeting, Tuesday 27 September 7.30pm, BMH

BMH Craft Market, Saturday 1 & Sunday 2 October, 10am - 4pm, BMH

BMH Autumn Fair,  Saturday 8 October, 10am-12noon, BMH

BMH Management Committee Meeting, Tuesday 29 November 7.30pm, BMH

ADVANCE DIARY DATES

THE VIEWS EXPRESSED WITHIN BURTON NEWS ARE NOT NECESSARILY THE VIEWS OF THE EDITORIAL COMMITTEE

BMH = BURTON MEMORIAL HALL

GOT A STORY TO TELL?

HAVE A FAVOURITE RECIPE?

WRITTEN A POEM?

CREATED A QUIZ?

WHY NOT SHARE IT

WITH THE REST OF

BURTON?


